
 

 

My name is Cardin Madera I go to Lone Star Middle School, and I enjoy school. I would describe 

the start of this school year weird because it has been a long time when I last went to a full year of 

school and I am not into the routine yet, so it makes it weird. Last year is similar because we still must 

sanitize our hands to keep us safe. Also, the staff are still not messing around about Covid-19. If you 

were to tell a joke about Covid, “saying this kid has Covid” and it is a lie you would get in trouble. It is 

different than last year because we do not have to sanitize our hands as much. Then we get to have our 

masks off the entire day if you want and it is not like we have half of the school students at school and 

the other half at home.  

There are somethings that changed between 4th and 7th grade because during 5th grade we were 

almost done with the school year but then covid hit and we had to do online for the rest of the school 

year. Then in 6th grade at the beginning of the school year we were doing online for a long time, and it 

was not helping a lot because I really could not ask questions about the assignment we are doing and 

about the lesson. 


